
1 

Next Meeting : 

October 3 ~ 7:00 p.m.  

St. Philomena School 

Student Activities Center 

324 Corys Lane 

Portsmouth, RI 

(Handicapped accessible) 

 

Board Members 

President: Elaine Wilson 

Vice President:  Susan Rood 

Secretary:  June House 

Treasurer:  Barbara Saar 

Newsletter Editor   

Catherine Hawkes 

Website Editor 

Allison Wilbur  

Guild Photographer 

Susan Rood 

NEQM Liaison 

Claudette Reuss 

Guild Librarian 

NA 

Committees 

Bee Block:  Sandra Mitra 

Boutique:  Marla Rusling 

Community Service:  Jennie  

   Nestlerode and Peggy McCandless 

Hospitality:  YOUR NAME HERE? 

Membership:  Marilyn King Simoes 

Program:  Gail Palazzolo 

Stitch and Stash:  Noelle George and 

Carol Ann Martinelli  

Sunshine:  YOUR NAME HERE? 

Ways and Means:  YOUR NAME 

HERE? 

 

Address 

Quilters by the Sea 

PO Box 708 

Portsmouth, RI  02871 

Email 

quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com 

Web Site 

quiltersbytheseari.com 

Follow us on Facebook,  

Instagram, and Pinterest:   

Quilters by the Sea RI 
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QBS Mission Statement 

To instruct, encourage, and develop the art of quilting;  

to share techniques, ideas, and experiences; 

and to extend friendship. 

A M ESSAGE  

FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 

 

Welcome Autumn!  

 

If you are like me, these 

cooler temperatures are 

staring to stir the desire to make all kinds of 

beautiful holiday quilts, decorations and hand-

made gifts! 

 

For the October 3rd meeting ,we will have 

three separate Quilters by the Sea groups pre-

senting for our Small Sewing Group program. 

This will be a great opportunity to see what 

our own Guild members are creating! 

 

Unfortunately, I am not able to attend the Oc-

tober meeting, so my very capable and com-

petent Vice President, Susan Rood, will run the 

meeting.  

 

Letõs continue to support community service 

by participating in the NICU contest.  Judging 

will be at the December meeting, so there is 

plenty of time to plan and create.   

 

Kindest regards, 

 

 

October 2019 

Elaine 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwirpdfWm6nkAhVI4YUKHfKPAa0QjRx6BAgBEAQ&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.pinterest.com%2Fpin%2F132715520241690119%2F&psig=AOvVaw32lt52LgVLAbeX9sVQen5e&ust=1567207133568426
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Quilters by the Sea 2019-20 Calendar 

 

October 3, Getting to Know Your Guild.   òSample of Sewing Groups within the Guild,ó 

brief presentations by several of the sewing groups within the Guild, describing how they 

formed, how long they have been stitching together, how they function, and how they 

help each other improve their stitching.  Includes Show and Tell of sewing group mem-

bersõ quilts.  After the presentations, we will encourage and facilitate the formation of 

new small sewing groups.   

 

November 7, Marianne L. Hatton.  Our guest speaker is Massachusetts-based author of the book 

Simply Dynamic Sampler Quilts.  Marianne is a quilt lecturer and teacher and will present a trunk 

show of her quilting story.  

  

November 9, Workshop with Marianne L. Hatton, òIt Takes Two... Triangles, That Is.ó Satur-

day, 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at St. Philomena.  Suitable for all skill  levels.  A full-day workshop 

that will provide plenty of opportunity to explore some design options, color interaction, and 

allow lots of latitude in the ultimate design of a small quilt with a unique outcome.  Color runs, 

value ranges, and design exercises make up part of the workshop.  You will tweak the design 

and begin to piece, with emphasis on precise stitching and accuracy for a successful outcome 

every time.  The project will not be completed during the class, but will be well on its way.  To 

give you a sense of the emphasis on the use of color and value, you will bring 6 fat quarters (or 

so) in each of two different color runs (very dark to very light).  Class size is limited.  Spots still 

available but going fast.  Sign up via email at quiltersbytheseari@gmail.com or by mailing your 

check to the Guild PO box. 

 

December 5, Holiday Party and NICU Challenge Quilt voting.  

  

January 2, Quilt-In (tentative date depending upon availability of venue).  

  

February 6, Sheri Cifaldi-Morill Presentation/Trunk Show:  òAurifilosophy.ó  Sheri runs Whole Cir-

cle Studio and is an Aurifil Thread Ambassador, aka òAurifilosopher.ó  This program from the mak-

ers of Aurifil thread is designed to unlock the mystery of thread, tools, and uses and to provide tips 

for success every time.  Aurifil resources and swag for attendees included.  And a trunk show of 

Sheriõs quilts! 

  

February 8, Workshop with Sheri Cifaldi-Morill:  òLearn How to Piece Curves!ó  You will use 

Sheriõs  

pattern òPicnic Petals.ó  Full-day workshop, Saturday, 9:30 a.m. to 3:30 p.m. at St. Philomena.   

  

March and April ð Programming in the planning stages.  Details to come! 

  

May 7, Annual Meeting  per By-Laws and additional programming. 

  

June 4, End-of-Year Ice Cream Social. 

  

  c Name tag 

   c Stitch and Stash and Bee Block (if participating) 

  c Show and Tell  

  c Planner/calendar (for workshops/events) 

  c Cash/card/checkbook (for workshops/vendors/pinsé) 
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This report provides information as of 8/31/19.  More current information is provided at the regular 

monthly meetings. 

 

General Ledger Information: 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Month -End Balances: 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, Barbara J. Saar, 9/25/2019 

QBS TREASURER S Rcnmpr ~  October 2019 

Income August 2019 

Dues paid 70.00 

Workshop payments 210.00 

Total Income 280.00 

    

Expenses August 2019 

Insurance 357.00 

Programs 100.00 

Venue Rent 150.00 

Workshop Venue Rent 50.00 

Total Expense 657.00 

Checking account 18728.88 

CD 5120.94 

R ę spę^õ~põx¿ 
 

May ñ December hours:  Tuesday - Sunday 10-4 

 

 Through December 1:  Social Justice Sewing Academy ~ Piecing Together Youth  

      Voices in a 21st Century Sewing Circle 

 Through December 29:  Suspended ~ The Fabric Sculptures of Priscilla Sage 

 Through December 29:  Traditional & Original ~ A Tribute to Sue Garman  

 

www.nequiltmuseum.org  

ALLISON WILBUR QUILTS 

Machine Quilting and Sashiko Classes 
Trunk Shows & Workshops 
to New England Guilds 

Notions, Vintage Trim and Buttons 

email: allisonquilt@me.com 
website:  allisonwilburquilts.com 

~ Claudette 

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwieoNHd7ZjgAhUICDQIHftUA4kQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.nemanet.org%2Fmuseums%2Fnew-england-quilt-museum%2F&psig=AOvVaw3nH1NYO-VBYUqe0w8l5FfJ&ust=154905285766
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Program News 
 

Thank you to Tina Craig for Septemberõs lively, interactive trunk show of her English Paper Pieced 

and Foundation Paper Pieced quilts.  The workshop on Saturday was a great blend of machine 

piecing and hand piecing.  Some of us are converts now to both methods, or at least one! 

 

October Program ~ Thursday, October 3, 7:00 p.m.  

Our October Program is a òGet to Know Your Guildó evening with three of the small sewing 

groups within the Guild sharing their experience over the years, how they formed, how they oper-

ate, what they do and what they donõt do!  The Cut-Ups, the Friday Group, and òa group that 

shall remain nameless (by choice)ó will speak.  

 

Please think about whether you would like to form your own sewing group.  The Guild can help ð 

we will have clipboards with sign -in sheets for people to gather ôround and sign up.  Groups form 

for lots of reasons: 

§ Proximity/Location ð members are close enough to make getting together easy; this is key 

§ Availability ð members get together simply because they are available on a certain day or even-

ing, at a particular time. 

§ Type of quilting ð members form around a particular interest, e.g., in òwool appliqueó, English 

Paper Piecing, Art quilting, needle-turn applique, etc. 

§ Study group ð in my old Guild, friends who had been sewing together for years decided to 

study a book on color theory for a year.  Each month could be òtaughtó by one person, or the 

lessons could be done by all and discussed the following month.  (As an aside, Marianne Hat-

ton, our speaker in November, has a wonderful book called Simply Dynamic Sampler Quilts 

which I hope to use to make my own sampler design ð someday!  This could easily be the basis 

of a sewing group because the book is broken into lessons, block by block.) 

§ Charity quilting ð our Guild Community service projects could easily translate into a sewing 

group.  People who want to work on quilts for others and contribute those quilts to one of 

our supported agencies, Meals on Wheels (placemats), our own òDisaster Closetó for families 

on Aquidneck Island suffering some sort of disaster (fires, floods, etc.), NICU baby quilts, etc. 

§ Quilts of Valor ð many members have made quilts of valor over the years.  Some of these 

quilts have been in our biennial shows.  Quilts of Valor have specific instructions associated 

with them to be part of the national organization, but this is a focus that translates well to a 

small sewing group. 

 

I will provide clipboards for about a dozen small sewing groups.  Some will be labeled; others will 

be blank to reflect the interests of people at the October meeting.   

 

Remember, small sewing groups usually meet in a memberõs home, so space is always a considera-

tion.  Most of the time, the groups rotate from one memberõs home to another.  So the size of a 

group may depend upon the available space.  

 

If you arenõt interested in this sort of small sewing group, the Guild has space reserved at the Rog-

ers Free Library in Bristol once a month, usually the third Friday of the month, and at the Mid-

dletown Public Library once a month, usually the fourth Thursday of the month.  The dates are 

always listed on each Libraryõs website calendar, on our own website, and in the newsletter.  These 

are drop-in sessions from 9:30 a.m. to 12:30 p.m.  No RSVP is necessary, and they are great occa-

sions to sit and sew with Guild members. 

 

If there is interest in a once-a-month evening sew night, I will look into reserving space at a library 

to accommodate interested members.  Let me know via the Guild email or put your name on the 

sign-up sheet at the October meeting.   

~ Gail  
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STITCH AND STASH CLUB 
 

QBS is excited to introduce Stitch and Stash Club, formerly known as  Strip of 

the Month Club or Fabric Exchange.  Based on your suggestions, the club will 

now  include additional submissions of cuts to include 2Ĳó jelly roll strips, fat 

quarters, and quarter yards. 

 

The objective of the Stitch and Stash Club is to provide participants with the opportunity to in-

crease their stash for an inspirational or specific project they may have in mind or in process, or 

give them an opportunity to de -stash unwanted or leftover fabrics from a project theyõve already 

òstitched,ó knowing that someone wants, needs, or will love them.  

 

Rules:  Each month a new theme/color/concept (see below) will be put into the newsletter.   Partic-

ipants can bring 2½ó x width of fabric strips, fat quarters, or quarter yards.  Raffle tickets will be 

given in accordance with the type of fabric cut they bring. For example:  2 strips  = 1 raffle ticket, 

1 fat quarter or quarter yard = 2 tickets. At the end of the Guild meeting, a ticket will be drawn 

and the winner receives all the stash! 

 

Upcoming Themes/Ideas through Guild Year: 

November:  òJava-Java-Javaó ñ Anything with coffee, beans, teas, etc. 

December:  òLovely as a Treeó ñ Anything with trees on it, Christmas trees, evergreens, etc. 

(Alternate December:  òLet it Snowó ñ Anything with snowmen, snowflakes, or related to snow.)  

January: òWinners Choiceó ñ The winner of the December Stitch and Stash gets to pick for  

January. 

February:  òWeird Scienceó ñ Anything with geometric, math or science prints. 

March:  òMarch Madness Mix-upó ñ Any primary, secondary or tertiary color on the color wheel.  

April:   òApril in Parisó ñ Any Paris/French theme print (Eifel tower, Fleur-de-lis, outdoor cafes, 

etc.). 

May:  òArtistically Asianó ñ Any Asian type prints (Japanese blossoms, Asian writing, etc.). 

June:  òJune Bugsó ñ Anything with butterflies, fireflies, insects, or bugs. 

 

 Noelle and Carol Ann 

October:  òGet to the Point:  All Things Arrowsó ñ Anything with arrows 

on it.  If you would like to participate but do not have the themed print, 

please bring in fabric cuts in white or black solid or tone-on-tone.  
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Coming up at the 

Amoskeag 
Quilters Guild 

in Hooksett, NH  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Timna Tarr  

   Flying Colors Trunk Show 

   Map Making with Fabrics 

   Colorfall:  Curved Piecing 

 

 

Sue Pelland 

   Beyond Fabulous: Rotary Cut    

      Appliqué with Hearts &  

      More!  

   Hopeõs Diamond Quilt 

   Clever Clam Shells 

 

 

Visit the website for details: 

www.amoskeagqg.org 
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Community Service  

NICU Challenge 

 

Make a NICU (Neonatal Intensive Care Unit) quilt with the current theme 

(see below).   Members will vote on the top two quilts at the last meeting of 

each of the five challenge terms.  There will be 10 quilts to exhibit at the quilt 

show.  Each member can have only two winners in the show to give every-

one a fair chance.  If you win later in the challenge, and already have won 

twice before, you may pick which two you want to show, but only two.  An-

other winner will be chosen for that term.  

 

Challenges each run for four months.  First voting will be at the 2019 holiday 

party.  We will hold the two winning quilts from each term to display at the 

2021 quilt show.  The rest will be donated promptly to the Women & Infants 

Hospital NICU.  

 

Size:  The size is 40ó x 40ó.  Please pre-wash the fabric for these quilts. 

 

Theme:  Each term has a theme.  The theme can be expressed in the quilt de-

sign or the way it is quilted.  

 

Prize:  Your quilt already will be a winner at the quilt show and be shown off.  

It also will be eligible for a Viewersõ Choice award of $50 prize money.    

 

Î Small project ð easy to finish 

Î Can be done on home machine 

Î Good for new quilters  

Î Get a group to work together  

Î Good community service project for a lot of members to participate in  

Î Provides a project to show our community service at next quilt show 

 

Months of Challenge 

   *Voting will be in September.  

Challenge Term 1 2 3 4 5 

Year 2019 2020  2020  2020  2021 

Months September January May  September January 

  October February June October February 

  November  March July November  March 

  December April  August* December April  

Theme Hearts Stars Anything Goes Baby theme Ruler Designs 

http://www.womenandinfants.org/ways-to-give/
http://www.womenandinfants.org/
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Quilters by the Sea Meeting Minutes 

 

September 5, 2019 ~ St. Philomena School, Portsmouth, RI 

 

 

Call to Order:  7:00 p.m. by President Elaine Wilson. 

 

Approval of Minutes:  The minutes of the June 6, 2019, meeting were unanimously approved.  (m: Susan 

Rood/s:  Penny Lewis) 

 

Guest Speaker:  Tina Craig of Seaside Stitches gave an entertaining and informative presentation on the topic 

of English Paper Piecing and Foundation Paper Piecing.  Tina is in the final stages of completing the prerequi-

sites for becoming a Certified Quilt Judge, and, to get experience in judging, has offered to meet with Guild 

members in a small group format to judge their quilts and provide feedback.  Interested persons may reach 

Tina at tinastithes@gmail.com. 

 

Committee Reports:  Elaine passed a clipboard and encouraged members to sign up to be on a QBS commit-

tee.  Opportunities include Membership, Hospitality, Strip of the Month, Ways and Means, Boutique of the 

Month, and Quilt Show.  

 

Treasurerõs Report:  Treasurer Barb Saar reported a total net profit of $9,276 from the Quilt Show, includ-

ing: 

 Silent Auction Proceeds:  $1,155 (to be donated to New England Quilt Museum) 

 Raffle Quilt:  $1,926 

 Boutique Sales:  $2,055 

 Raffle Baskets:  $1,325 

Current Balances: 

 Checking account:  $18,729 

 Savings:  $5,121 

 

Membership:  Marilyn King Simoes reported 61 QBS members in attendance, one new member, and one 

guest. 

 

Bee Block:  The Bee Block Round Robin will now be coordinated by Sandra Mitra.   

 

Community Service Quilt Challenge:  Elaine announced a challenge that will also be a community service 

activity:   quilted isolette covers for premature babies at the NICU at the Women and Infants Hospital in 

Providence.  Isolette covers should be 40ó x 40ó and made from prewashed fabric.  Every four months there 

will be a new theme, with the first being òHearts.ó  At the end of each three-month term, all completed 

quilts will be judged by the membership at a regular meeting. The two quilts receiving the highest votes will 

be saved for display at the next QBS Quilt Show and the others donated to the hospital.  This three-month 

turnaround time for the quilts will result in five challenge terms between now and the next quilt show, when 

the òwinningó quilts will be displayed to illustrate the Guildõs community service activity. There will be a 

monetary prize for the quilt voted Viewersõ Choice at the show.  This will be coordinated by Marla Rusling 

and Jennie Nestlerode.  

 

Strip of the Month:   Catherine Hawkes reported that no one had brought strips to the meeting.  Elaine sug-

gested that this could be changed to other size fabrics. New committee members have developed a new con-

cept that will begin with the October 3rd meeting.    

 

Announcements:  Program Chair Gail Palazzolo provided an overview of upcoming presentations and work-

shops.  See the website and newsletter for details.  Elaine is researching a new location for Guild meetings.  

The current location, although cost reasonable, is at the end of a dark road, and the distance from the park-

ing lot to the building is too long and uphill for some members.  

 

After Show and Tell, the meeting was adjourned at 9:00. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

June House 


